REPORTS

CHRISTCHURCH Dowmains Boarp axp Coristeuvrcen Ciry EMprowrrRING Brin

T wave the honour to report that the Lands Committee has considered the Christchurch
Domains Board and Christchurely City Empowering Bill, and recommends that, so
far as it affects the rights and prerogatives of the Crown, the Bill be allowed to proceed
without further amendment.

6th August, 1946.

CrristcrURcH Crry Empowrrine Binn (No. 2)

T 5AVE the honour to report that the Lands Committee has considered the Christchurch
City Empowering Bill (No. 2), and recommends, so far as the Bill affects a public
reserve, that it be allowed to proceed without further amendment.

29th August, 1946.

Wamvakarirl HareoUur Binn

I 5avE the honour to report that the Lands Committee has considered the Waimakariri
Harbour Bill, and recommends, so far as the Bill affects the rights and prerogatives of
the Crown or.public rTeserves, that it be allowed to proceed without further
amendment.

11th September, 1946.

‘Wairoa HarBour Boarp Birn

I mave the honour to report that the Lands Committee has carefully considered the
Wairoa Harbour Board Bill, and recommends, so far as it affects public reserves, that
the Bill be allowed to proceed without further amendment.

25th September, 1946.

SoutH CANTERBURY CaTcuMENT Boarp BiiL

I mave the honour to report that the Lands Committee has carefully considered the
South Canterbury Catchmeut Board Bill, and recommends, so far as the Bill affects
public reserves, that it be allowed to proceed with the amendments shown on the copy
of the Bill hereto attached.

25th September, 1946.

RESERVES AND OTHER LaNDs Disposar Binn

I BAVE the honour to report that the Lands Committee has carefully considered the
Reserves and other Lands Disposal Bill, and recommends that the Bill be allowed to
proceed with the amendment shown on the copy of the Bill attached hereto.

8th October, 1946.

No. 43.—Petition of A. E. S. Hanan, Mayor of Timaru, and Others

Pravine for the transfer of portion of Timaru Park to the South Canterbury
Hospital Board.
T have the honour to report that the Lands Committee has heard evidence on,
and has carefully considered this petition, and has no recommendation to malke.
8th October, 1946.
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